

Volvo Trucks North America

January 24, 2008

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Mr. George Person, Chief Recall Management Division U.S. Department of Transportation National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 1200 New Jersey Ave. SE Washington, D.C. 20590

Re: Dana Pinion Gear

Dear Mr. Person:

On January 3, 2008, NHTSA received notice of a safety defect pertaining to pinion gear breakages from Dana Corporation. In this letter, there were two Volvo brand vehicles identified as possibly being affected by the recall. With Dana Corporation's help, we were able to contain these vehicles and address them prior to delivery to our dealer; therefore, Volvo Trucks North America will not have to initiate a safety recall.

If you need any further information regarding this matter, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Tim L. LaFon

Manager, Regulatory Affairs

Volvo Truck North America a division of Volvo Group North America Inc.

P.O. Box 26115

Greensboro, NC 27402-6115 Telephone: (336) 393-2233

email: timothy.lafon@volvo.com